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Minutes of the PTA Meeting 25th October 2022

PTA Members Present


Welcome and apologies

1. The Chair welcomed parent and staff members to the PTA meeting.  Apologies were noted.


Minutes and actions log

2. The minutes of the September meeting were agreed. Nil action required before the next 

meeting.


Head Teachers Update 

3. NK updated the PTA re upcoming Christmas term.


4. Following last terms successful event where local Elderly people were invited to the school 
for coffee and a cake and entertainment etc from the pupils. The plan is to continue with this 
to establish links with different local community groups.


5. On the 6th of December there will be an ‘Empowered Learning Roll Out’.  The school now have 
250 iPads to give out this term (extra 170).  This means that all pupils in P6 + P7 will have 
their own iPads and all other years will have 1:5 pupils.  


6. This coming Friday (28th Oct) the Head of Children’s and Family Education will be visiting the 
school, they will be shown around the school by The Pupil leadership Team.  


7. Staff Inservice today - they were looking at different types of digital learning/ ensure all 
pupils are engaging positively with learning.


8. National Discussion – plan is to field views of parents.


9. The recent fun run was a massive success with everyone getting involved in some way. Lots 
of support and cheering on from all pupils and the prizes supplied by PTA was well received. 
Considering something similar for the summer term.


10. An email has been sent to all staff to determine if anyone can support with stalls for the 
upcoming Autumn Fayre.


Joanne Gosney (JG) – Chair  Lyndsay Smythe (LS)

Laura Howe (LH) Judith Brown (JB)

Nicola Kurth (NK) Kirsten Beddows (KB)

Heather Nicholson (HN) Clare Thomson (CT)

Ros Smith (RS) Louise Spalding (LS2)

Lynsey Binnie (LB) Cal McCrea (CM)

Becca Chesser (BC) Linda Vautherin (LV)

Tizzy Hepher (TH) Paul Rattray (PR) - apologies
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Treasurer’s Report 

11. There has been some club income and small expenses for PVG updates and P1 packs, 

with £346 being spent on footballs and bibs as these needed to be replaced. The bank 
account is currently £11600, however that is after £1890 was taken out for floats for the 
Autumn Fayre. Ring fenced funds remain the same with £3656 set aside for loose parts 
and outdoor play, £950 for picnic benches and £169 for nurture base


After school clubs


12. Basketball & Hockey: new coaches found, awaiting PVG checks.

13. Basketball & Hockey: enrolment is open and new coaches found but still waiting for PVG 

checks to complete.

14. Craft: running, invoices sent.

15. Football:


a. Some new kit for the clubs has been ordered. Cal has the financial details.

b. P1 - P2: I haven't had a response from the previous coach but will explore 

alternatives. 

c. P3: after repeated attempts, no one has come forward to coach so will give this one 

last push this week. 

d. P4 to P7 clubs have restarted. We have an issue of kids attending that haven't 

enrolled since they just carry on as they were from last year. 

e. P6: The parent of one child had agreed to sponsor new strips. 


16. Gymnastics: after repeated attempts, no one has come forward to coach so this club won't 
run in 22/23. 


17. Ski: due to restart this week.

18. School Lets have confirmed that only clubs where the PTA handle fees and bookings meet 

the letting agreement. We could host third party tutors who would book rooms under 
commercial conditions, but this wouldn't generate any income for the PTA. The PTA agreed 
this would not go ahead due to the costs involved.


19. If there are any ideas for new clubs, please let me know.


Fundraising


• Autumn Fayre


20. LH reported that everything is now organised for Saturday.


21. They expect a mass influx of items donated for the Fayre on Saturday.  They are hoping that 
the majority of the set up will be completed on Friday evening with last minute things being 
done on the Saturday AM.


22. LH has had a good response to help run the stall but still gaps. LH is hoping these will be 
filled over the next few days.  NK and LB have been enlisted to help. NK to run the tuck stall 
with support as able.  


23. JG to act as change runner to support the stalls.



2



	 	 Dean	Park	Primary	School

PARENT	TEACHER	ASSOCIATION


Registered	Scottish	Charity	No.24582
24. Reminders will be sent out this week via parent mail – reminding parents for donations for 

tombola and still needing alcohol for Barrel of Booze.  


25. Pupil dress down day this Friday and ‘bring an item for the tombola’


26. Fire service and the Police are still hoping to be able to attend the Autumn Fayre.


• Fundraising Ideas - 


27. Ideas were discussed for fundraising in the new year.  Such as:


28. Marks and Spenser’s packing.


29. Easter Egg Comp – drawing competition will be run by school.


30. Parent Social Night such as race or quiz night – JG to investigate this


31. Colour Fest – considering running this around the second last week before the summer 
holidays.  Could make it a family fun event run after school with food and consider a bouncy 
castle etc.  Heather and Linda will look costs for running this.  May investigate having t-shirts 
printed ‘Colour Fest 2023’. Main consideration is making this event inclusive for everyone to 
be able attend.  


32. Fill a smartie tube – good for fundraising (simple and cheap to organise) unclear re this as it 
involves sweets.


• Grand prize raffle


33. Tickets will be sold at the fayre and pupils will be given theirs to hand out in November.


Matters arising 


AOB

34. AGM – This was not well attended by the PTA.  Considerations were taken to attempt to 

boost next years numbers. Potential to alternate this between a Monday/ Tuesday. Or one 
suggestion was to have a family quiz night to help encourage people along.  


35. P7 Hoodies - parents enquiring re this. Suggestion is that it would be much easier for the 
parents of P7 to organise but would need a volunteer for this.  To ensure the hoodies are 
received in time order needs to be placed before Christmas.  School will send out guidance 
re when they can be worn.


36. The next meeting is on 22nd November 2022.


• Provisional Dates for PTA meetings and Events
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29th October 2022 – Autumn Fayre

22nd November 2022

17th January 2023

21 March 2023

25th April 2023

6th June 2023
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Actions log


Start 
date

Referen
ce

Action Own
er

Status/progress

15/03/20
22

2022/03 Follow up on a potential rugby club LV

27/09/20
22

2022/07 Seek volunteers for a group to review 
the constitution

JG

25/10/20
22

2022/08 Investigate parents’ social event JG

25.10.20
22

2022/09 Investigate potential colour fest event 
for school

L V /
HN
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